

September 9, 2016

File:

0280-20

Ref:

184951

Tracy Guidi Sustainability Coordinator City of Kelowna, BC tguidi@kelowna.ca

RE: Okanagan regional approach to Temporary Farm Worker Housing local government bylaws

Dear Ms. Guidi:

Thank you for providing a final opportunity to review the draft Temporary Farm Worker Housing bylaw provisions dated August 12, 2016 which were prepared by City of Kelowna staff and other Central Okanagan local government staff.

Ministry of Agriculture staff acknowledge the effort involved in co-ordinating a regional approach to temporary farm worker housing and recognize the potential benefits for both local governments and the farming community. Temporary Farm Worker Housing is an important and complex issue involving multiple levels of government which affects farmers, local governments and the public. Ministry staff are encouraged with the initiative being taken by the working group and appreciate having had the opportunity to participate in the formulation of the draft bylaw provisions.

Ministry staff have reviewed the August 12, 2016 version of the draft bylaw provisions and are of the opinion that they are consistent with the intention of the Minister's Bylaw Standard on Temporary Farm Worker Housing. If you have any questions or require any further assistance through the bylaw approval process, please continue to engage with Ministry staff.

Sincerely,

Joan Easton

**Executive Director** 

pc: Brenda Lennox, Senior Manager, Strengthening Farming Unit, Ministry of Agriculture

Victoria BC V8W 9B4

Web Address: http://www.gov.bc.ca/agri/